ANC6A Community Outreach Committee
January 18, 2010 Minutes

Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Committee members present: Elizabeth Nelson (Chair), Jean Kohanek, Rose Williams (no quorum)
Committee members absent: Mark Roy, Necothia Bowens, Louis Barbash
I. Agenda
1. Motion to adopt agenda. No objections.

II. Discussion of ANC relationship with Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR):
1. Ms. Bowens was unexpectedly unable to attend the meeting as planned.  She has done the most research on this topic so the COC members present agreed that the discussion should be postponed until she can attend.
2. In the meantime, Ms. Kohanek will confirm with Charles Young at DPR, that our notes from our December meeting are accurate.
III. Discussion of ANC grants budget:
1. Ms. Nelson reported that, at the January ANC meeting, the COC recommendation for funding of the Eastern SHS PTA grant was approved.  This does deplete the existing grants budget.  The new Chair, Kelvin Robinson, suggested that the COC make a recommendation as to an amount by which this budget might be increased.
2. The COC members reviewed a list of likely grant-requestors prepared by Ms. Kohanek - Joy of Motion, Capitol Hill Garden Club and KidPower.  These groups typically apply for small grants in late spring for summer or fall activities.  Based on prior year requests, we anticipate that a sum of $2,500 would cover these and perhaps one or two other small grants.  Although we’ve been told that other groups may apply at some point, we have not had specific inquiries and the groups that apply for larger amounts have already made a request this year.
3. Motion: Ms. Williams moved that the COC recommend an increase of $2,500 to the existing ANC 6A grants budget.  Seconded by Jean Kohanek. Vote 3 in favor, none opposed. (but no quorum)
IV. Discussion of ANC flyer:
1. Ms. Kohanek and Ms. Williams are nearly finished with the areas they were covering.  Ms. Nelson has finished hers.  Ms. Bowens was not present to make a progress report.  Subsequent to the meeting, another possible volunteer was identified.
V. Updates to website to reflect new officers and advertising of SMD 6A02 election:
1. Ms. Nelson updated the website to reflect election of new officers and election for SMD 6A02.  Ms. Kohanek is making updates to the flyer.  The revised version will be posted to the website although the copies have already been made.  Ms. Nelson is arranging to update the ads in the Voice of the Hill and Hill Rag newspapers and is working with the editor of the Hill Rag to advertise the election.  Subsequent to the election, additional changes will be made to both the flyer and to the Commissioners page.
VI. The next meeting of the COC will take place Monday, February 15 (although this is President’s Day) at 7:30 p.m. and 1235 C St. NE
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
